
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents / Caregivers and Friends of the St Albert’s Community 
 

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent.  In Jesus’ time, when 

people did something wrong, they had to go away from their 

community and show that they were sorry for their sins.  They were 

only allowed to wear hessian sacks and they covered themselves in 

ashes to show everyone that they were truly sorry.  Today, we still 

use ash as a symbol to show people that we are sorry for our sins 

and that we want to be closer to God. 

Part of our tradition of the forty days of Lent is to remember the time 

that Jesus spent alone in the desert.  For forty days he gave up all 

those nice things that we usually enjoy and resisted all sorts of 

temptations to help bring him closer to God.  That’s part of our 

challenge too.  Lent is a time for us to think about what’s really 

important on the inside.  It’s a time for us to think about others.  It’s a 

time for us to do something good for others.  

Lent is also the time we start Project Compassion.  This year’s 

Project Compassion showcases the many ways we work around the 

world with our local partners to offer hope to people most vulnerable 

to extreme poverty and injustice. 

Through your generosity during Project Compassion this year, you 

are empowering communities with hope and helping those in great 

need to shape a better future for themselves, their families and their 

communities.  Lives change when we all give 100% during Lent. 

 

Brett Czechowski  

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      

 

                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all the parents, students and teachers who 

helped our Show Time float win the Best School Float prize at the 

62nd annual Loxton Mardi Gras.  We had more children involved 

than ever before and the float looked amazing as we created a 

Looney Tunes spectacular!  Special thanks to Shelly Westbrook, 

Helen Drake, Danielle Formby, Tess Avis, Alicia White, Nick Uren 

from Larry’s Sign and Mark Cash from Cash’s Cabinets for your 

contributions, support and artistic flair!  More photos can be found 

on our Facebook page.   

Our congratulations also to Lisa-Marie Perre and her family for 

winning best Junior Ambassador float! 

 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/OLORYouth
mailto:jennyh@stalbert.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/stalbertsloxton


 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Week 4, the 5/6/7 Class made their way to Lake Bonney in 

Barmera to participate in an Aquatics Day.  The students were 

treated to a fairly mild day with the weather, however, that did not 

deter any of them and they thoroughly enjoyed the day.  The 

students participated in a variety of activities, including Sailing, 

Wind Surfing, Kayaking and Knee Boarding.  All of the activities 

challenged the students and allowed for many of them to 

participate in activities they never had tried before. 

Wind surfing was a definite highlight and with the wind being a little 

stronger than expected, it was quite interesting and humorous to 

watch one of the instructors towing 4 or 5 students back from the 

middle of the lake.  

The students had a wonderful attitude whilst at Aquatics and it was 

a really enjoyable day.  A big thank you to Joe from Barmera 

Aquatics as well as those parents that either helped transport 

students, came and supported or volunteered their time if needed.  

 Brogan Whitelaw. 

 

Please congratulate Larissa and Daniel Halupka on the birth of 

their daughter, Lily at 8:30am on Tuesday, March 4.  Calvin and 

Rohan went to visit Mum in hospital yesterday to be introduced 

to their new baby Sister.  They returned very excited and keen to 

share the good news! 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Scholastic Book Fair continues this week in the school library; 

opening times are 8:20am-9:00am and 3:10pm – 3:45pm Monday 

– Friday.  Please note these are approximate times as staff need 

to accommodate this event in addition to their regular 

commitments. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students from all over the country eagerly participated in the 

annual Clean-up Australia Day.  Each class had an area around 

the school perimeter to focus their attention on.  The initiative has 

been running for so many years now that generations of students 

can now claim to have played their part. At St Albert’s we have 

our own ‘mini clean up’ every Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

after lunch. 

 

A reminder our Sports Day is also a Pupil Free Day.  Staff will be 

engaged in Professional Learning in the morning before heading 

to Loxton High School to help set up the event.  Sports Day 

commences at 3pm and usually concludes around 6pm.  The 

Parents & Friends also have a Sausage Sizzle planned which is 

of great help to families who are eager to feed the hungry ones 

after a good busy afternoon of competition. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.livingwatersloxton.com.au/

